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February 12, 2010


M-2009-2092222


Re:	Joint Petition of Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric Company and Pennsylvania Power Company for Consolidation of Proceedings and Approval of Energy Efficiency and Conservation Plans 


TO ALL PARTIES:

By Order entered January 28, 2010 in the above-captioned proceeding, the Commission adopted in part and rejected in part the Revised Energy Efficiency and Conservation (EE&C) Plans submitted by Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric Company and Pennsylvania Power Company (jointly, the Companies) on December 2, 2009 (as revised on December 23, 2009 and January 19, 2010).  The Commission ordered the Companies to submit further revised EE&C Plans within sixty (60) days of entry of that Order.  In addition, the Commission ordered the Companies to submit a revised cost recovery mechanism and appropriate tariffs, consistent with the modifications required by the Order.  

On February 5, 2010, the Companies filed their further Revised EE&C Plans and accompanying tariffs.  According to the Companies, the further Revised EE&C Plans incorporate only the revisions directed by the Commission; no additional changes have been made in the Plans.

The tariffs include an updated cost recovery calculation reflecting rates to become effective on March 1, 2010.  The Company states:

Due to the fact that certain charges are recovered over a fixed time period through a rate based on the number of months in said time period, the Companies respectfully request that the Commission approve their Final Plans at the Public Meeting of February 25, 2010 and enter an Order immediately thereafter so as to minimize the monthly charge to customers.







The Order entered January 28, 2010 permitted interested parties to submit Comments on the further Revised Plans within ten days after the filing of those Plans.  Taking into account the President’s Day Holiday, Comments are therefore due on or before Tuesday, February 16, 2010.  

The Order entered January 28, 2010 also permitted interested parties to submit Reply Comments on the further Revised Plans within ten days after the filing of Comments.  Reply Comments would therefore be due on the further Revised Plans on or before Friday, February 26, 2010.  

In order to expedite the consideration of the further Revised Plans, Reply Comments will be considered timely filed if received on or before Tuesday, February 23, 2010.    
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Very truly yours, 



						James J. McNulty
						Secretary
image1.png
@OV
PENNSYLVANIA

PUC





image2.emf

